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Thank you very much for your prayers. We have recently had 3 visits from Juarez.

 

The first was from Tota who was one of the first to believe in Juarez. Lynn taught her to be a Sunday school teacher. She continues to teach in a Sunday school there. Please pray for her and the other Sunday school teachers including Sergia the wife of their minister Juan.

Our second visitor from Juarez was their other minister Narciso. He had brought young people from Juarez for the camp in La Caldera near Salta. We praise the Lord for much blessing received by the young people. Please pray for following up these young ones both from Juarez  and those from other churches. Narciso told us of plans to form 3 cell groups in different parts of the town to meet for prayer, Bible study and evangelism in their part of the town. Please pray for these proposed cells and for lay believers who will lead them.

 

Finally Juan and his wife Sergia visited us. They brought a group of children to the children’s camp in la Caldera and they took part in leading that camp. Please pray for the follow up of the children who went to this camp done by different believers from different churches including Sergia and Tota from Juarez. Please also pray for Juan and his ministry with Narciso in Juarez. Please also pray for Bishop Nick and his wife Catherine as they help these ministers and many others in all the diocese to work together.

Juan has also been visiting Deacon Rene who moved to Faure to look after cattle when failing to receive his pension after a long wait. Juan went to encourage him and to help Rene restart meetings there. Rene and his wife Elsa come from Faure where they first heard the Gospel from us and came to believe in Christ.

 

Please pray for Jaime who is a practical man who mended things in our flat, and who used to come to our Bible study group. He stopped coming when he felt that he was the only one who did not know the Bible. So I taught him on his own when he came to our flat. A few days ago he sent me a text message asking for prayer as he was ill and about to have his liver stones removed. 3 days ago Juan Aylan looked after Lynn so I could visit him in hospital. I was encouraged that Jaime brought the Bible I had given him to hospital and asked me for a paper which summarises the Gospel. I advised him to stay in the hospital as long as they said he should. Yesterday he sent me a text message saying that he had left the hospital as they had not given him a date for the operation but that he would return when they did. Please pray that he may come to believe in Christ and for his healing. Pray also for his wife and teenage son who I met for the first time when visiting him in hospital. 

 

We have yet to move into our new house but hope that it will be ready for us to do so in the next couple of weeks.

Email address for Charles and Lynn: carloslyn@arnet.com.ar   
This is not a new address - I just thought I would include it in case you would like it again.


